
 

 
 
 

April – June 2024 
 

Dear Praying Friends, 
  
Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ. 
 
In April, my family and I traveled three and a half hours north to Hope Bible Baptist Church in Whiting, ME, where 
Brother Bo Redmon is pastor. I had the privilege of preaching at their revival meeting this year. I don’t know of a 
meeting I have enjoyed more. The people had such a sweet spirit and were attentive to the Word. God is doing great 
things in Whiting, ME, and I know the Redmon Family and the church would appreciate your prayers. 
 
We held our revival meeting at Royal River Baptist Church in May.  Pastor Davy Shelton preached, and the Scott 
Agee family provided the special music.  We were all greatly encouraged and challenged, and although no one was 
saved, several of the lost who have been attending our services were challenged in particular ways. 
 
At the end of May, our church hosted a Rock of Ages Prison Ministry Training taught by our missionary Brother 
Matthew Frank.  Several of our men were able to attend the training and then participated in a Rock of Ages Prison 
Revival in Berlin, NH.  God worked in their hearts, and they desire to be more involved in the prison ministry. 
 
The Lord continues to bless and meet the needs of our printing ministry, Royal River Baptist Press.  We recently 
received another significant donation for the ministry that will help us continue renovating the building and secure 
some minor equipment and furnishings.  We want to purchase two larger pieces of equipment: a Duplo 
Crease/Slitter/Cutter and a Duplo System 5000 Saddle Stitcher.  We are currently in discussions with a company based 
out of NC concerning purchasing these two pieces of equipment.  They are searching for an integrated folding system 
for the cutter. The Duplo machine with the integrated folding system would significantly increase our quality and 
productivity and would reduce the manpower we need to produce gospel tracts and brochures.  The stitcher would 
allow us to collate, stitch, and finish 5,000 John and Romans scripture portions per hour.  Both pieces are needed to 
make the print shop more efficient and cost-effective. 
 
On a personal note, our son Philip is graduating from High School this year.  We are very proud of the man he is 
becoming.  Please pray that God will direct his steps as he seeks direction about his future.   
 
Pete, the young man who was recently saved, is doing well. He has been meeting with me for discipleship and has 
helped with maintenance around the print shop.  Please pray for his continued spiritual growth and the salvation of his 
lost family and friends.   
 
The gentleman who brought Pete to church was also recently saved. He said that after coming to church and sitting 
under the preaching, he realized that he did not have a specific time and place in his life when he could point to being 
born again.  So, he trusted the Lord for salvation and now has assurance and peace.  I had the privilege of baptizing 
Mike and Pete on the first Sunday in June.  Praise the Lord!  There is still victory in Jesus! 
 
As always, thank you for your consistent prayers,  
encouragement, and faithful financial support.  We  
cannot express just how thankful we are for all of  
you.  You are making an eternal difference! 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Brooks Suttle 


